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Mr. Madani,

It is my understanding that confusion has arisen relating to who is required to perform the actual inspections. Specifically, whether the inspections can only be performed by a licensed engineer or architect. It is also my understanding that this confusion originates from a number of passages within the bill that seem to contemplate that a single licensed engineer or architect would be performing the Milestone inspections. 

Examples include: 
553.899.2(b) “… the licensed engineer or architect performing the phase one or phase two inspection …”
553.899.6 “… the licensed engineer or architect who performed the phase one inspection …”
553.899.7(b) “… the architect or engineer performing the phase two inspection …”
553.899.8 “… the architect or engineer who performed the inspection must submit a sealed copy of the inspection report …”
553.899.8(a) “Bear the seal and signature, or the electronic signature, of the licensed engineer or architect who performed the inspection.”

In response, I respectfully point out that while the language within the original bill may have contemplated that a single licensed engineer or architect would be performing the Milestone inspections, the revisions made in 2023 recognized that “the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge with all work and reports signed and sealed by the appropriate qualified team member.” [Ref: 553.899.2(a)]

Therefore, I submit that the wording being developed for inclusion in the Florida Building Code should reflect the revisions made in 2023 and reflect the fact that the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge. 

As an example, the wording “licensed engineer or architect responsible for the inspection” should be used as opposed to “the licensed engineer or architect who performed the inspection.”

As always, thank you for your consideration,

William Bracken
Email: IBBAYN@gmail.com

